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  TO: Interested Parties                                 DATE:  March 6, 2023 

  
 FROM: Lori Clark 
   Program Manager & DFW Clean Cities Director 
 
SUBJECT: 2023 Heavy-Duty Zero-Emission Vehicle Infrastructure Call for Partners 
 

The North Central Texas Council of Governments (NCTCOG), which hosts the Dallas-
Fort Worth Clean Cities Coalition (DFWCC), is requesting partnership proposals from 
Project Teams who want to team up with NCTCOG to compete for federal or state grant 
funding to build publicly accessible zero-emission vehicle (ZEV) electric charging and/or 
hydrogen fueling infrastructure. Sites should be designed to enable use by medium- and 
heavy-duty ZEVs.   
 
This is an invitation to respond to the Call for Partners (CFP).  Proposals must be 
received, “in-hand”, by 5:00 pm Central Time, Friday, April 7, 2023.  Proposals 
should be addressed to Lori Clark, Program Manager, North Central Texas Council of 
Governments, 616 Six Flags Drive, Arlington, Texas 76011.  An in-hand submittal may 
consist of either a hard-copy proposal or a flash drive delivered by the deadline.  Flash 
drives that are unreadable or contain corrupted files will be considered nonresponsive.  
Applications received after that time will not be considered and will be returned to the 
applicant unopened; postmarked by the published deadline does not constitute an on-
time application.  Applications containing original signatures and notary seals should be 
labeled “Original.”  The in-hand submittal will count as the official submittal.  An 
electronic submittal should also be submitted to cleancities@nctcog.org.  However, the 
electronic submittal is not sufficient to constitute an application on its own and will only 
be considered a courtesy/convenience copy.  
 
Any amendments or updates to the CFP, as well as all questions and responses, will be 
posted on NCTCOG’s website.  Written questions concerning the CFP should be 
submitted by email to cleancities@nctcog.org by 5:00 p.m. Central Time on Friday, 
March 17, 2023.  We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
 

        
_________________________ 

       Lori Clark 
 
JW:so 

mailto:cleancities@nctcog.org
mailto:cleancities@nctcog.org

